Bigelow Laboratory Radioactive Materials Safety Policy
Bigelow Laboratory is licensed by the State of Maine for the use of certain radioactive materials for research purposes.  Maine is an agreement state whose regulations regarding such use are compliant with those of the Nuclear Regulatory Commission under the Federal Department of Energy.  The state authority is the Radiation Control Program of the Department of Human Services.

Specific provisions of the license govern which isotopes may be used, how much of each may be used, by whom, and where they may be used.  The program is supervised by a Radiation Safety Officer (RSO) who is specifically named on the license.  This person reports to the Executive Director, the Safety Officer, the Bigelow Radiation Safety Committee, and the State Radiation Control Program.  Authorized users of isotopes are named specifically and may supervise others in isotopes use only after those others have received appropriate training and authorization.

Use of radioactive materials at Bigelow Lab is limited to a designated areas ONLY.  Only authorized persons trained in isotope use may enter the radiation lab.  No equipment that has entered the radiation lab may be removed from that room without approval of the Radiation Safety Officer.  All radioactive materials are secured and locked away unless actually in use.  Any radioactive wastes are secured in sealed drums prior to off-site shipment.  
Anyone proposing to do work with radioisotopes must first communicate with the Radiation Safety Officer and Radiation Safety Committee.  Work plans must be submitted at least 30 days in advance of work to be done at Bigelow Lab, and 45 days in advance of work to be done at any other site, including at sea (to allow for the processing of special licensing requirements).

It is understood that any Bigelow Laboratory employee has the right to refuse to work with radioisotopes, especially if they feel their health and safety is at risk.  Concerns should be addressed to the Radiation Safety Officer and/or the Safety Officer.
Other specific rules and procedures governing the use of radioisotopes are documented in the Bigelow Laboratory Radiation Safety Policy and Procedures.  These provisions are appended to our Materials License and are binding.  All pertinent regulations and documents are retained in the office of the Radiation Safety Officer and are available upon request.  They are also available on Bigelow Lab Storage (Resources\Safety\Radiation).
The Radiation Safety Officer is Tim Pinkham, office A014, ext 105
Paper copies of this document are not included in the printed version of Bigelow’s Hazcom. These documents are available on the server and from bigelow’s website: https://www.bigelow.org/about/safety.html
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